     Dear Students,


As you may have noticed, the Blackboard upgrade to Version 9.1 was moved by CUNY a week earlier than originally planned. 

It is critically important that you understand the process of the upgrade plan. Please read the following information: 

5/18 - 5/24 -- The original Blackboard 8.0 environment is cloned. This second environment will be upgraded to version 9.1 so that all CUNY schools whose Summer session start on May 30 can begin classes in a new upgraded environment.

5/24 - 6/14 -- CUNY will be running Blackboard in parallel environments. Login links for Blackboard will take you to a landing page from which you can access both Blackboard environments: Blackboard 8.0 for all Spring I 2012 courses, and new Blackboard 9.1 for all Session II 2012 courses. Nevertheless, you should be aware that LaGuardia will continue to login to Blackboard 8.0 at the current login location until the end of Spring I Session. There will be no need to login through an alternate link.

In addition, The Bb SafeAssign application will only be available for LaGuardia in Bb 8.0 until June 14 (when grades are due). Therefore, all students must complete and hand in any assignments by a date such that your instructors will have enough time to grade them and process the grades before June 14. 
6/15 --  The URL from the original Blackboard 8.0 environment transfers to new Blackboard 9.1 environment and the module with the link to Bb 9 disappears.

As servers come online and courses are moved, there is going to be a time when users seeking to access Spring I courses will be prevented from doing so. Spring I 2012 courses will be brought into the new Bb 9.1 environment every day on a rolling basis from June 15 until the upgrade is complete on July 31. 

We want to make your transition to Blackboard 9.1 as smooth as possible from the very start. For this reason, a task force of Blackboard Administrators from across CUNY has prepared a number of guides to help you get familiar with the new version of Blackboard. You can find them here:
http://www.cuny.edu/about/administration/offices/CIS/functions/bb/userguides/student.html

We encourage all users to watch for updates on our Blackboard website, and attend the information and training sessions we will be offering during the Session II semester in order to become familiar with the new system.

To learn more about the Blackboard 9.1 version enhancements and what they will mean to you, click on the following link: http://www.cuny.edu/about/administration/offices/CIS/functions/bb/faq.html

Finally, Blackboard itself offers a website where students can learn more about the new version: http://ondemand.blackboard.com/students.htm 

Please feel free to contact the Blackboard Support Team with questions or concerns you may have.


Melina Vargas
Blackboard Administrator
blackboardsupport@lagcc.cuny.edu
